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Monday 1st March 2021
Dear Parent/Carer

Please read the following important information to ensure that your child and staff can return to school safely on Monday 8th March.  To make it work so it is safe for everyone, we need your co-operation to follow the plan set out below.  
-PLEASE FOLLOW SOCIAL DISTANCING WHEN ON THE SCHOOL GROUNDS.  

-PLEASE UNDERSTAND THAT WE ARE PUTTING THIS IN PLACE TO KEEP EVERYONE SAFE.  RUDE OR AGGRESSIVE BEHAVIOUR TOWARDS STAFF WHO ARE DOING THEIR JOB TO KEEP PEOPLE SAFE, WILL NOT BE TOLERATED AND PARENT/CARERS WILL BE TOLD TO LEAVE.  
-If your child or anyone in the household has tested positive for or shows signs of the most common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19),
· a new continuous cough

· a high temperature

· a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell 

they must NOT come to school and stay at home.  Other members of their household (including any siblings) should self-isolate for 10 days from when the symptomatic person first had symptoms.
If anyone in the school becomes unwell with the above symptoms, we will isolate them until they are collected to go home.  They will be advised to follow the stay at home guidance for anyone with symptoms, which sets out that they must self-isolate for at least 10 days and should arrange to have a test to see if they have coronavirus (COVID-19). Other members of their household (including any siblings) should self-isolate for 10 days from when the symptomatic person first had symptoms.
ARRANGEMENTS FOR YOUR CHILD:

	CLASS
	LOCATIONS
	TIMINGS

	RECEPTION


	MINTRIDGE GATE

ENTER & EXIT  VIA RECEPTION OUTDOOR CLASSROOM

RECEPTION CLASSROOM
EYFS TOILETS
EYFS PLAYGROUND
	*BREAKS TBA DUE TO CONTINUAL ACCESS TO OUTDOOR PROVISION 

8.30 AM START
11.00 LUNCH

12.00 PM START
2.45 END 


· PLEASE ENSURE YOUR CHILD ARRIVES AT SCHOOL BY 8.30AM, WEARING SCHOOL UNIFORM, THROUGH THE MINTRIDGE CLOSE GATE WITH ONE PARENT/CARER ONLY.
· YOU CAN COME INTO THE PLAYGROUND & WAIT AT 2 METRES SOCIAL DISTANCE FROM OTHERS NEAR THE RECEPTION OUTDOOR CLASSROOM DOOR.   PARENT/CARERS ARE NOT PERMITTED TO ENTER YELLOW BOX AREA & THE OUTDOOR CLASSROOM AREA.  (To avoid congestion at the doors and to ensure staff are focusing on the safety of the children, if you wish to speak to class staff, please dojo or phone them)
· IF YOU HAVE ANOTHER CHILD IN ANOTHER YEAR GROUP THAT YOU WISH TO DROP OFF AT THE SAME TIME, PLEASE TAKE THEM TO THEIR ENTRANCE WHERE THE DOOR WILL BE OPEN FOR THEM TO GO INTO SCHOOL EARLIER.  PLEASE DON’T WAIT AROUND ON THE SCHOOL GROUNDS ONCE YOUR CHILD/REN ARE IN SCHOOL.
· IF YOU ARRIVE AFTER 8.40AM, THEN YOU WILL HAVE TO TAKE YOUR CHILD INTO SCHOOL VIA THE MAIN OFFICE AS TEACHING HAS ALREADY STARTED IN CLASS.  

· IF A PUPIL ARRIVES AT SCHOOL WEARING A FACE MASK OR COVERING, THEY MUST REMOVE IT AND WILL BE INSTRUCTED NOT TO TOUCH THE FRONT OF THEIR FACE WHEN REMOVING IT.  THEY WILL WASH THEIR HANDS ON ARRIVAL, DISPOSE OF TEMPORARY FACE COVERINGS IN OUR SURGICAL BINS OR PLACE REUSABLE FACE COVERINGS IN A PLASTIC BAG THAT THEY CAN TAKE HOME WITH THEM.  
· YOUR CHILD WILL BE TAUGHT BY THE SAME TEACHER- MRS RODGERS & MRS GILL- IN THEIR YEAR GROUP CLASS.  THEY WILL ALSO HAVE THE SAME MEMBERS OF STAFF COVERING BREAKS, LUNCHTIMES & STAFF PLANNING TIME.  
· DURING THE DAY, WE HAVE SCHEDULED IN HAND WASHING/SANITISING TIMES & ADDITIONAL CLEANING.  
· IF YOUR CHILD IS ELIGIBLE FOR A FREE SCHOOL MEAL OR YOU PAY FOR A MEAL, WE WILL PROVIDE A LUNCH FOR THEM.  
· IF YOUR CHILD USUALLY HAS A PACKED LUNCH, PLEASE SEND THEM WITH A PACKED LUNCH AS NORMAL

· LUNCH WILL BE EATEN IN THE DINING HALL WITH YOUR CHILD REMAINING WITH THE SAME GROUP OF CHILDREN.  NO OTHER YEAR GROUPS WILL BE IN THE HALL AT THE SAME TIME.    

· PLEASE ARRIVE VIA THE MINTRIDGE CLOSE GATE BY 2.45PM & STAND AT 2 METRES SOCIAL DISTANCE FROM OTHERS NEAR THE RECEPTION OUTDOOR CLASSROOM DOOR.   PARENT/CARERS ARE NOT PERMITTED TO ENTER THE YELLOW BOX AREA & THE OUTDOOR CLASSROOM AREA.  PLEASE LET US KNOW IF SOMEONE OTHER THAN YOURSELF IS COLLECTING YOUR CHILD.
IF YOU HAVE ANOTHER CHILD IN ANOTHER YEAR GROUP THAT YOU WISH TO  COLLECT AT THE SAME TIME, PLEASE LET ME KNOW IN ADVANCE & WE WILL MAKE ARRANGEMENTS SO THAT THEY ARE READY TO LEAVE WITH YOU & THEIR SIBLING/S.  PLEASE DON’T WAIT AROUND ON THE SCHOOL GROUNDS ONCE YOU HAVE COLLECTED YOUR CHILD/REN.
· IF YOU NEED TO VISIT SCHOOL DURING THE DAY, PLEASE INFORM US BY TELEPHONE AS WE CAN ONLY ACCOMMODATE 1 VISITOR AT A TIME IN THE RECEPTION AREA.   IF A PERSON IS ALREADY AT THE OFFICE, PLEASE WAIT OUTSIDE UNTIL THEY HAVE GONE.  
Unless the current situation changes either nationally or locally, we expect to and look forward to seeing your child in school on Monday 8th March 2021.  
Please contact me if you have any questions

Take care

Mrs Parker

Head Teacher
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